
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

HEALTH CARE AUTHORITY 

626 8th Avenue, SE• P.O. Box 45502 • Olympia, Washington 98504-5502 

December 19, 2018 

The Honorable Tana Senn 
Washington State Legislature 
House of Representatives 
1611 116th Ave NE, Suite 206 
Bellevue, WA 98004 

Dear Representative Senn: 

SUBJECT: Requested Status Report on Medicaid Financing and Home Visiting 

The Health Care Authority (HCA) and the Department of Children, Youth and Families (DCYF) 
are working together to identify sustainable Medicaid funding for early childhood home visiting 
services, and to improve coordination across health and early learning. This letter provides an 
update on our work together, and a submission date for the report required in E2SHB 2779. The 
legislative report reflects input from home visiting stakeholders, HCA and DCYF. The final 
report is under review by the Office of Financial Management, and is expected to be delivered to 
the Legislature in January 2019. 

Background 
HCA submitted an initial recommendation report to DCYF in August 2017 outlining key 
alignment strategies, and short-and-long-term Medicaid financing options. Cross-agency 
leadership met in October 2017 to review the report, discuss alignment strategies, and prioritize 
financing options. In January 2018 an implementation roadmap was submitted to DCYF, 
emphasizing the need to more deeply explore potential impacts to home visiting service delivery 
and administrative processes before implementing Medicaid financing options. 

Stakeholder Meetings and New Report 
E2SHB 2779, Section 4 (2018) requires HCA to submit recommendations building upon the 
August 2017 report. The Legislature allocated $100,000.00 to HCA to develop this report. HCA 
conducted an expedited procurement process to contract with a consultant to facilitate 
stakeholder workshops to identify financing option(s) offering the most support and least 
disruption to current program service delivery and administrative processes. 

The Athena Group began work on July 1, 2018, concurrent with the release of the legislatively­
allocated funds. HCA and the Athena Group worked closely with DCYF and Thrive WA (who 
jointly administer the Home Visiting Services Account under RCW 43.216.130) to plan the 






